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February 17, 2009

Dear Council Member:

I am writing to notify you that we have today posted on the GEF’s website at
www. TheGEF.org, a medium-sized project proposal from UNEP entitled Global:
Establishing Sustainable Liquid Biofuels Production Worldwide (A Targeted Research
Project), to be funded under the GEF Trust Fund (GEFTF).

This project will identify and fully assess innovative, cost-effective, and
sustainable systems for the production of liquid biofuels for transportation and stationary
applications, in order to enable the GEF to set clear policies and priorities in this area and
embark on investment-oriented projects.

The project proposal is being posted for your review. We would welcome any
comments you may wish to provide by March 03, 2009, in accordance with the new
procedures approved by the Council. You may send your comments to
geoordination(@ TheGEF.org.

If you do not have access to the Web, you may request the local field office of the
World Bank or UNDP to download the document for you. Alternatively, you may request
a copy of the document from the Secretariat. If you make such a request, please confirm
for us your current mailing address,
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